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Dear St. Peter's Family, 

Recently, my family and I took a tour of our historic nave here at St. Peter's.  It was the first time 

Sarah and I had a chance to show the church to our children, and when we stopped near the bap-

tismal font, we decided to say a prayer together.  We did not necessarily intend to say our prayer 

at that particular place in the church, but it was no doubt the perfect location for us to pray for our-

selves and this new parish family into which we have been warmly welcomed.   

The baptismal font has everything to do with beginnings.  Over the water the Holy Spirit moved in 

the beginning of creation.  So, it was the perfect place to pray for this new beginning for all of us.  

The new school year is upon us; the new church program year is upon us; and for all of us at St. 

Peter's, this new season of ministry is upon us.   We are beginning a life together. 

It has already been such a gift to hear your stories and how you began your life at St. Peter's.  

When I recently met with the school faculty, Mrs. Giles called our school the "boomerang" school 

because so many began at St. Peter's as students, teachers, or parents, and in one way or anoth-

er, so many return to this special place.  Many return to their beginnings. 

This is what the baptized life is about for us.  Most of us can remember when and where we were 

baptized, and it is more than likely that a number of you were baptized or had your children bap-

tized in the font at St. Peter's.  Wherever it might have happened for you and me, we can remem-

ber what it was for us, a beginning. 

We believe in a God of beginnings, the God who raised Jesus on the first day of the week.  So, it 

shall be with us and our life together.  We will come to know this same risen Christ and make him 

known in our many days together.  I trust that my family's prayer near the baptismal font will be 

answered because we pray to the God who has revealed what is in store for us.  In Christ, we are 

only beginning.     

Faithfully, 

 

 

Bert+ 
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        Church Periodical Club Update… 
             A special thank you to everyone who contributed this year in support of this very vital min
  istry. Your gifts, collected on CPC Sunday in March, an additional $50.00 from the ECW plus 
  an additional $70.00 since March brought St. Peter’s yearly total to $668.05. All was for
  warded to the Church Periodical Club and added to the National Book Fund, a grant based 
  program of the CPC. The current CPC Granting Committee recently reviewed all the 2017 
  applicants and made their awards in July. I promised to give you an update and here it is!!! 

  The complete Grant Recipient list is posted on the Bulletin Board in Tucker Hall; however, a 
  portion of the list you’ll find below.  Please take a moment to read over and see for yourself 
how God has blessed our gifts and in turn blessed those who received them. I think you will be amazed at 
the power of sharing the Word of our Lord through CPC. 

Domestic Applicants: 

 Ten Seminaries at $800.00 each - $8,000.00. 
 St. David’s Episcopal Church, Edgewood, Florda: BCP had to be disposed of due to the presence of 
 hazardous spores. Requested 100 BCP - $1,461.90. 
 Advocate BroMenn Medical Center Chapel, Normal, IL: hymnals - $367.20. 
 Diocese of West Texas: Al-Anon literature for Camp Capers - $161.99. 
 St. Thomas, Glassboro, NJ: large print BCP and hymnals for the vision impaired –  
 $1,100.00. 
  

Overseas Applicants: 

 South Sudan – Tonj Area Diocese: Started a TEE bible school. Needs training materials for the li
 brary to be used by pastors and leaders - $1,001.14. 
 Kenya – Ititu Parish: bibles, prayer books and hymnals - $1,025.00. 
 Tanzania – Buhemba Community Development Training Institute: Accredited Technical College, 
 179 men and women enrolled. Requesting 200 textbooks - $2,100.00. 

  

Pam Crumrine, CPC Chairman     

__________________________________________________________________________________ 

HELP NEEDED 
TELEPHONE/VISITATION MINISTRY 

 
We are in need of additional people, both men and women, who are willing to offer a little of their time to con-
tact those of our parishioners who are no longer able to drive, or who may just be having a temporary ailment 
preventing them from getting out to church, or other activities.  The contact can be either by telephone or by 

visitation, depending on your circumstances.  A simple “hello, how are you-we’re thinking of you”  
is all that is required. 

 
Although we had a workable number of people to assist in this ministry a few years ago, some of those kind 

parishioners are now having difficulties of their own and are no longer able to participate. 
 

Won’t you consider volunteering for this compassionate service?  We meet once a month on the 2nd Thurs-
day in the church library to apprise one another of the health and well-being of those we contact.  For more 

information, please call Karen Weber at 830-995-9566, or email at tkweber@windstream.net.   
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SEPTEMBER USHER SCHEDULE  

10:00 AM SERVICE: 

SEPT.  03– Jimmy Wheat, John Elliott, Don Oehler 

         10– Jimmy Wheat, John Elliott, Don Oehler  

9:30 AM SERVICE: 

         17-  Karen Jackson, Andy Bachofen 

         24-  Jimmy Wheat, Kay Bruce 

BEST TIMERS 

Social hour luncheon!  Join us, won’t you? 

 We have the BEST TIME! 

Meet us sept. 28th at    

11:30AM at THAI BISTRO 

(1201 Broadway) 

RSVP to Lynda Griffin at (830) 896-5163 

____________________________________________________ 

Jerome Jots 

The St. Jerome Library Guild will meet Wednesday, 

September 6, at 2 pm in the library.  

A refresher of what St. Jerome’s Guild is all about might 

be in order. Guild members order, catalog and shelve 

new books, encourage spiritual growth through reading 

and generally maintain the church library. The guild pro-

vides a child’s table and chairs, bookcase and books at 

the Peterson Urgent Care Center. A member wipes 

down the books weekly and straightens the area. We 

meet once a month, alternating between taking care of 

business and hearing a book reviewed. If you are in-

terested in this ministry, we need you!  

We are sad to say that Capy Alexander and her hus-

band have moved to the Dallas area. Capy was presi-

dent of the Guild and its founder. She has led in creat-

ing the lovely, book-filled space we have today, and we 

are grateful. St. Peter’s will reap the rewards of Capy’s 

ministry for many, many years to come. 

On October 4, Brandy Weatherford and Chrisie Jen-

nings will review the book Accidental Saints: Finding 

God in All the Wrong People by Nadia Bolz-Weber. 

Watch for more information on the review of a book that 

challenges what the church and Christians are called to 

be and do.  

The library is open Monday – Thursday, 9-4 and Friday 
9 – noon. It is located on the first floor of the Office 
Building. Books are self-check-out. 

 

 
 
 

 

 

News, Reviews and 

Special Topics 

resumes on Sunday,  

September 17th 

 

Meet us at 10:30 AM in Rm. 211 (above the 

church office).  The class is a continuing, usually 

provocative, sometimes controversial and never 

dull examination of current events in both reli-

gious and secular worlds, and to the moral and 

ethical content of these events.  This class is de-

signed to raise both ethical and moral issues in 

our contemporary culture and to provoke our 

thought about appropriate religious and specifi-

cally Christian responses to them.  While the 

subject is carefully prepared, the class encour-

ages discussion from the participants.  Facilitat-

ed by Dane Tune.  FMI contact Dane at  

danetune@yahoo.com. 
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Contemplative Prayer Groups 

We believe that God knew us before we were born, sustains and blesses us every day, and will birth us into a new way of 

being when we die. It is amazing to think that the God who is Creator-of-All-That-Is, Holy Energy, Divine Mystery, the Cos-

mic Christ desires a personal relationship with each of us. Prayer is a way of growing this relationship, and there are many 

ways to pray. One of these is contemplative prayer. 

“Contemplative prayer,” Fr. Thomas Keating writes in Open Heart, Open Mind, “is the world in 

which God can do anything. To move into that realm is the greatest adventure.” He continues, 

“All true prayer is based on the conviction of the presence of the Spirit in us and of his unfailing 

and continual inspiration.” But in contemplative prayer, we do not bring our problems, reflec-

tions, praise or will. Rather, the “Spirit prays in us and we consent.” We only show up!  

The following is an explanation of Centering Prayer (so that contemplative prayer is possible): 

Choose a sacred word as the symbol of your intention to consent to God’s present and action within. 

Sitting comfortably and with eyes closed, settle briefly and silently introduce the sacred word. 

When engaged with thoughts, return ever-so-gently to the sacred word. 

At the end of the prayer period, remain in silence with eyes closed for a couple of minutes. 

If you would like to know more and/or join with others, St. Peter’s offers two opportunities every week: 

Tuesdays, 2 pm, Office Conference Room and Fridays, 10 am, Office Conference Room. 

For more information, contact Susan Parker, 257-3918 hm, 285-3874 cell. 
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LOST WOMEN OF THE BIBLE BOOK STUDY 

The book study, LOST WOMEN OF THE BIBLE: THE WOMEN WE THOUGHT WE 

KNEW, by Carolyn   Custis James, is for women of all ages. The group meets at the 

home of Fran Cox, 2517 Birkdale Lane, Riverhill. Refreshments are served from 5-

5:30 pm with the class beginning promptly at 5:30 pm and finishing by 7 pm.         

St.  Peter's will provide the non-alcoholic punch and wine along with volunteers who 

will bring an appetizer to share. The book study is led by Jane Elwood and Debra 

Parmley. The schedule for the next several months is as follows: 

Thursday, September 7 Mary of Nazareth 

Thursday, October 5  Mary Magdalene 

Thursday, November 2 Recovering the Blessed Alliance 

    Paul and the Women of Philippi 

Thursday, December 7 Conclusion:  Lost and Found along with a Christmas Party 
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A HUGE THANK YOU to the following folks who     

generously donated to the BEACH PARTY BINGO AND   
CAJUN BOIL honoring Father Tom, Julie and Katie   

Murray on Saturday, August 5th: Jimmy Jordan, Rolinda 
and Arthur Schmidt, Alice and Chet Whatley, Polly and   

Mickey Horany, Rebecca and Herb Williamson, Barbara 
and Tony Cordova, Pat and Phil Hamman, Barbara and 
Jim Posgate, Brandy and Seth Weatherford, Fran Cox, 

Justin McDonald, Caryn and Jeff Talarico, Barbara 
Holmes, Father Dick and ECW. Also, thank you to the 

many folks who helped set up, serve it up and break it all 
down at the end of the night. It was a beautiful evening in 

honor of a beautiful family. Blessings! 
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Beginning September 13 at 5:45 pm, supper will be served in Tucker Hall. Emily Carlos will be back in the St. 

Peter’s kitchen whipping up more yummy dinners this fall for our whole family. Please join us. 

Following dinner there are a couple options for you and your family: 

The Episcopal Way:  The earliest Christians were known as the people of the Way, and in the Episcopal 
Church, we are gifted with a distinct way of expressing our Christian faith.  Please join us for a class led by Fr. 
Bert, and on occasion another teacher, to learn what it means to be rooted in the Episcopal way of worship and 
life.  The class will be held in Tucker Hall on Wednesday evenings beginning September 13 at 6:30 
pm, following the supper. This class will remind you of why you fell in love with our Episcopal Church. Fr. Bert 
welcomes ANY and ALL of us to come, hear, ask and enjoy learning about our rich history in the Episcopal 
Church; learning why we do, say, sing and pray the way we do; and learning the meaning behind it all down to 
the colors during each season. Anyone interested in being confirmed, received or reaffirmed into the Episcopal 
church during our next Sunday morning visit from one of our Bishops is encouraged to participate in this class. 
If you have any questions, please contact Fr. Bert or Linda Jordan at the church office. 
 
Sisters In Scripture: Life Group will meet in the church parlor from 6:30 to 7:30 pm with Lisa Earl. This Life 

Group is for young women and young moms. The group supports and prays for each other in their daily walks 

with Christ as well as participates in a Christian book study. The book study for the fall semester will be posted 

on the Sisters In Scripture Facebook page. Please feel free to contact Lisa Earl at 928-7299 with any questions 

or suggestions.  

KING’S KIDZ begins Wednesday, September 13 at 6:30 pm for young children (infants through 5th grade). 

The children are divided into at least 2 different age groups. The young ones (2 years old and younger) will be 
in the Children’s Center with a minimum of two St. Peter’s childcare workers. The little ones can play, draw, col-
or, sing, hear about Jesus and even take a nap if they wish. The older children (3 years old through 5th grade) 
will meet in the Youth Room in Shelton Hall. This group of children will hear a bible story, sing a few songs, 
have a craft project and play outside. King’s Kidz is a loving, safe place in which children can come hang out 
with their friends and have fun while learning about Jesus and His love for each and every child. 

___________________________________________________________________________________ 

 

 

 

 

 

 

The Acolyte Ministry at St.  Peter’s continues to be a meaningful ministry for so many of our young children and youth. 
When our children reach 2

nd
 grade they are encouraged to become a member of this special ministry. If you are interested, 

please contact Linda Jordan or Lee Underwood through the church office at 257-8162. If you haven’t been to a “formal 
training” please do not fear! A training will be scheduled for some time in October but until then please join us and we will 
walk you through the steps!!! Please let us hear from you… Thank you! 
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PATH OF LIFE 

Path of Life begins Wednesday, September 6 at 
10:30 am until  Noon in the Multi-Purpose room.  The 
bible study will be focusing on the Gospel of John.  
The group is open to women of all ages.  Becky Purl 
and Betty Mosty are co-leaders. 

 
 
 

 

THE COTTAGE SHOP 
(830)257-0290 

Hours are Tuesday - Friday, 9-5PM 
or Saturday, 9-1  

 

SHOP—nice selection of jackets  

(it will get cooler) 

Donate or consign—always needed: 

household items, towels,  

kitchen, decorative 

VOLUNTEER—receiving and pricing, 

sales, office 

 

We can find the perfect way  

for you to help! 

                                     

 

  
 
 

 
Please come check  us out! 

 
Like” us on Facebook to keep up with our  

sales and mark-downs.  

 

SHOP            DONATE         VOLUNTEER 

Join Us on Fridays…... 

The Friday Book Study 

Group has just begun a 

new book, Parker J. 

Palmer’s A Hidden 

Wholeness: The Journey 

Toward an Undivided 

Life, Welcoming the Soul 

and Weaving Communi-

ty in a Wounded World.  

Dr. Palmer is founder 

and senior partner of the 

Center for Courage & 

Renewal, is the author of nine books and one of the 

people who work to change our world for the good. A 

Hidden Wholeness focuses on the fact that all too of-

ten the lives we are living and who we really are have 

split, are incongruent and divided. Echoing the Gos-

pel message that we be made whole, Palmer looks at 

both solitude and community as necessary to “the 

journey toward an undivided life.” 

The Friday group is ecumenical and always features 
lively discussion. We meet every Friday from 11-noon 
in the Office A/V Room.  
__________________________________________ 

 
A BIG MURRAY THANK YOU 

Our Dearest St. Peter’s and Kerrville Family, 

Words cannot begin to capture our Thanks and Love for 

each of you!!! Your outpouring of loving and caring words 

in cards and conversation are written indelibly on our 

hearts. The Beach Party Bingo, Shrimp Boil was AWE-

SOME!!!Your gifts of inspiration and the incredibly gener-

ous purse will have a lasting effect on all our lives especial-

ly Katie’s. Words will never be enough but we will say them 

anyway: THANK YOU, THANK YOU, THANK YOU!!! 

I have been speaking with the Bishop’s office and we have 

set a date for my Installation / Celebration of a New Minis-

try. Bishop Jennifer will be Officiating and it will be Thurs-

day October 5 at 6:30pm. Our new address and contact 

information will be: 

Tom, Julie and Katie Murray          Grace Episcopal Church 
800 S. Indiana Ave.                        701 S. Missouri Ave. 
Weslaco, TX 78596                        Weslaco, TX 78596 
Tom’s Cell # 830-370-7540            956-968-7014 
Julie’s Cell # 830-370-7543 
Katie’s Cell # 830-377-9158 
 
Blessings of Love & Peace Today & Always!!! We will see 

you in our Prayers!!!                            -The Murrays III 
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SEPTEMBER 

BIRTHDAYS  and ANNIVERSARIES 

BIRTHDAYS 

ANNIVERSARIES 

Talon McNiel 1-Sep 

Jan Rodgers 1-Sep 

Ursula R. Stone 2-Sep 

Joy Pruett 2-Sep 

Martha Green 2-Sep 

Jacob Leonard 2-Sep 

John Mason 3-Sep 

Alice Shafer 3-Sep 

Allen Heacock 4-Sep 

Thomas Murray Jr 5-Sep 

Saphronia Jons 6-Sep 

P. Ruth Weems 6-Sep 

Donna Raymond 6-Sep 

Robert Bell 7-Sep 

George Earnest 7-Sep 

Diane Davis 7-Sep 

Don Corkran 7-Sep 

Samantha Poorman 8-Sep 

Elsie Kappler 8-Sep 

Bridget Ellison 8-Sep 

Frances Cox 8-Sep 

Charlotte Terry 8-Sep 

Stockton Williams 9-Sep 

Betty Jo Cass 9-Sep 

Keane Wofford 10-Sep 

Sharon Cannon 10-Sep 

PJ Prather 11-Sep 

Megan Russ 11-Sep 

Art Bogie 12-Sep 

Paul Schoenfeld 12-Sep 

Betty Whittier 13-Sep 

Georgieanna 

Itz-
Maloney 13-Sep 

Larry Hunter 13-Sep 

Bryant Truitt 14-Sep 

Sue Nidever 14-Sep 

Nancy Mills 14-Sep 

Beverly M. Schwehm 14-Sep 

Dan Thompson 14-Sep 

Capy Alexander 14-Sep 

Peyton Ives 15-Sep 

Marsha Hofland 15-Sep 

Macrae Sherron 15-Sep 

Sophia Shelton 15-Sep 

Stephen King 16-Sep 

Stewart Winn 17-Sep 

Anita Lachner 17-Sep 

Sandy Magee 17-Sep 

Morgan Mosty 18-Sep 

Baylie DeVore 18-Sep 

William Harwood 19-Sep 

Haley Claire Hilderbran 19-Sep 

Randi Herbst 20-Sep 

Walter Schellhase 20-Sep 

Beth Johnson 20-Sep 

Julia Cosgrove 20-Sep 

Richard DeVona 20-Sep 

Nancy White 20-Sep 

Jonathon Mayhall 21-Sep 

Virgie Folger 21-Sep 

William M. Allen Jr. 21-Sep 

Dee Popp 21-Sep 

Estela R. Herrera 21-Sep 

Gary Thorne 21-Sep 

Mary Lackey 22-Sep 

Michael Turner 22-Sep 

Donna Bryant 23-Sep 

David E. Brown 23-Sep 

Walker 
Rosalie Richards 23-Sep 

William Swyers 24-Sep 

Samuel Da-
vid Moore 24-Sep 

Alexander Rommel 24-Sep 

Dane Tune 24-Sep 

Robert Hoch 24-Sep 

William Tuck 24-Sep 

Karla Corkran 24-Sep 

Charles Kilgore 25-Sep 

George Eastland 26-Sep 

Alvin Dodds 26-Sep 

Diana Kimberly 26-Sep 

Nancy Jenkins 26-Sep 

Christine Jennings 27-Sep 

Louis Rees 27-Sep 

Greyson Russ 28-Sep 

James Scogin 28-Sep 

Lou Ann Maxwell 28-Sep 

Patricia Freedle 28-Sep 

Roger Chapman 30-Sep 

Charlotte Smithson 30-Sep 

Phillip DeMasco 30-Sep 

Robert & 
Shirley Trees 3-Sep 

Leland & Pam-
ela Haynes 3-Sep 

Michael & 
Heather Stebbins 3-Sep 

Neill & Con-
stant 

Master-
son 6-Sep 

Scott & Carole McCain 17-Sep 

Paul & Ellen 

Schoen-
feld 18-Sep 

Patrick & Misty O'Fiel 19-Sep 

Fred & Helen Miller 19-Sep 

Alvin & Beverly Dodds 26-Sep 

Paul & Judy Oshipp 28-Sep 

Don & Karla Corkran 29-Sep 

FUN DAYS IN SEPTEMBER 

9/1 No Rhyme or Reason Day 

9/4 Eat an Extra Dessert Day 

9/5 Cheese Pizza Day 

 Be Late for Something Day 

9/6 Read a Book Day 

9/9 Teddy Bear Day 

9/10 Swap Ideas Day 

9/11 Remember 9/11 

9/12 Chocolate Milkshake Day 

9/13 Positive Thinking Day 

9/14 Hug Your Hound Day 

9/15 Make a Hat Day 

9/16 Guacamole Day 

 Collect Rocks Day 

9/17 Country Music Day 

9/19  Talk Like a Pirate Day 

9/21 Miniature Golf Day 

9/22 Hobbit Day 

9/23 Checkers Day 

9/25 Comic Book Day 

9/26 Love Note Day 

9/28 Ask a Stupid Question Day 

9/30 Astronomy Day 
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ST. PETER’S EPISCOPAL 

CHURCH 

 

320 St. Peter Street 

Kerrville TX 78028-4650 

 

Office hours: Monday-Friday, 9-4 

Phone: 830-257-8162 

E-mail: office@stpeterskerrville.com 

Visit our Website at: 

www.stpeterskerrville.com 

THE REV. BERT BAETZ, RECTOR 

JANET BOUTIN, SCHOOL DIRECTOR 

KAY REICHENAU, ASSISTANT DIR., SCHOOL 

THE REV. DAVID MIRON,  

DIR. OF MUSIC/ORGANIST 

KARA JOY BAKER, CHANCEL CHOIR DIR. 

LINDA JORDAN, PARISH LIFE DIRECTOR 

BARBARA DAVILA, CHILD CARE DIRECTOR 

EMILY CARLOS, HOSPITALITY 

GUY SCOTT, FACILITIES MANAGER 

AMOS ROSALES, SEXTON 

CHRISIE JENNINGS, PARISH ADMINISTRATOR 

KRISTEN COOK, ADMIN. ASST. 

CATHERINE SCHULTE, TREASURER 

 

VESTRY 

 

2018 

JASON BLEWETT 

ART BOGIE 

BARBARA CORDOVA, SENIOR WARDEN 

FRED HENNEKE 

DEBORAH ROMMEL, CLERK 

 

2019 

BROOKSIE BLEDSOE 

PATRICK O’FIEL 

RICH SCHNEIDER 

LEE UNDERWOOD, JUNIOR WARDEN 

 

2020 

STEPHEN DRANE 

CATHERINE KERN 

LOU ANN MAXWELL 

MEGAN RUSS 
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